Tri-Parish Council Minutes

March 21, 2007

5:15 p.m.

Meeting called to order at 5:30 p.m. 
Deb Snyder opened with prayer. Cindy Ulmen provided dinner.
Those present Dick Clifford, Darce Vassar, Tammy Hasenoehrl, Deb Snyder, Joyce Majure and Bill Neumayer.

Darce told us of the Tri-Parish Council Prayer Support handing out candles and prayers to students at St Stanislaus Tri-Parish School to take home to pray for us during our meetings. We need to thank those that are working to support us.
Minutes accepted.
Darce mentioned liturgy committee is putting together a prayer which is:

As St. James, St. Stanislaus and our Lady of Lourdes come together as one parish family, we ask you to be with us. As the apostles needed time to understand how the resurrected Jesus was with them in a new way, so also do we need time, during this period of change to find God in what is to come. Give us your Holy Spirit to guide us through our time of transition.

As we look toward change with great anticipation, mixed emotions, curiosity and hope, we celebrate our roots and our heritage. We ask you Heavenly Father to give us your courage and strength to remain faithful to what lies ahead. We ask this in your name.  Amen

Concern with prayer is that it addresses change/transition perhaps in a negative manner.  We suggested that the tri parish liturgy committee look at the mission prayer to alter this prayer for the new parish prayer. 
Communications committee update: Darce is meeting with the prospective communication committee members. Discussed with them budget, different paths of communication, and refreshing information. One activity that they would like to implement is the Just Dinner activity.
Bill and Dick had a conference call with Pat Chrisler from the diocese regarding how our accounting should be set up. Pat Chrisler indicated that bills can sent to diocese and they pay the bills. We could have separate saving and checking but they offered to pay the expenses at the diocese level.
We discussed if we wanted to have Pat Chrisler come up, have a conference call, or ask him to put it in writing what charges the diocese will provide for accounting matters. We will correct FAQ as we receive more information from the diocese regarding charges for administration of accounts. Bill will check with Pat Chrisler on details.
Deb presented a timeline of phases. Darce was concerned about this without knowing where the capital campaign progress is at.
Bill said he would call Pat Chrisler and ask him for a summary of planning/personnel process of combining parishes. 

Darce will send communication committee a list of bulleted items from our meeting so they can be published in an insert in parish bulletins, put on our website, and in a pouch on bulletin boards in each church. 

Communication committee would like a budget amount. Joyce suggested to give them a budget $3000/year for 4 newsletters, 3 parish bulletin boards, and maintenance of website. Joyce suggested they identify a person to maintain website as well as other projects.

Deb informed us the Tri parish website is active as of today.  ( lewistoncatholics.org ) Deb suggested emailing link to parish groups and organizations.
Darce updated us on her communication with Ken Griesemer. He is very excited and enthusiastic about beginning our project. He gave us an outline to follow beginning in June. Is a bit aggressive but doable. Darce is trying to set up a conference call with Ken Griesemer for May 9th.
Dick said dioceses suggest we hire a professional fund raiser. 

For our conference call we need to: look at new construction document and develop questions, let him know what we have done. Was suggested to put diocese process for new construction of building projects of $10,000 on our website.  Bill said we should ask Ken Griesemer about his suggestion for putting this information on the website.
Bill Neumeyer will call Pat Chrisler and ask if Ken Griesemer’s bid of $51,500 is reasonable or can we negotiate his fees.
Dick discussed meeting with the bishop in Boise. He mentioned the Last Supper picture depicted unity and was featured in the Idaho Register. The bishop gave him names of people that have served on committees similar to what we are doing. Discussed with bishop issues he has heard from parishioners…lots of seminarians, if bishops would allow other priest to serve in our diocese for example legionnaires and foreign priests we would not need to consolidate parishes (these priest have not had the training/education to run parishes) There are many functions in serving as priest in a parish.  Previously priests served for 24 year before being a called a pastor. 
Joyce asked if Bishop mentioned when we should choose a name for the new church. Dick said he would call some of the people that have been through this process and ask them when they would suggest we choose a name.

Darce suggested that we preview anything that is published in newsletter or inserts. Meeting adjourned 7:15 p.m.
Next meeting is April 18, 2007 at 5:15 p.m.
